Faculty Council Minutes

December 8, 2005

Members Present: Larry Booth, Nathan Borchelt, Jim Braun (proxy for Steve Burnett), Thomas Eaves, Tom Eddins, Rosemary Fischer, Michelle Furlong, Kathy Garrison, Deborah Gritzmacher, Thomas Harden, Sharon Hoffman, Weihu Hong, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, David Ludley, Gary May, George Nakos, Melanie Poudevigne, Sherry Richardson, and Joe Trachtenberg

Non-Members Present: Cathie Aust, Charles Ford, Tony Giovannitti, Annita Hunt, Mark May, Bud Miller, Benita Moore, Art Rosser, Ray Wallace, and Martha Wicker

The meeting was called to order at approximately 12:00 p.m.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the November 10th meeting were approved.

Reports

President

· Announced that Erroll B. Davis, Jr. is the new chancellor.
· On Tuesday, the University was SACS approved to offer graduate programs.

· Spoke briefly about the Student Center renovations. Discussion on what will be housed in the Student Center and the Administration Building once the renovations are complete followed.

· Question was raised about daily or twice a week email bulletins rather than the numerous ones received daily and it was stated that this was already in the works.

Provost/Associate Provost

· Provost shared delight in the news the President shared on the University’s approval for graduate programs.

· The process that the University must go through now that we are SACS approved for graduate studies followed.

· Provost shared concerns from parents who participated in one of the University’s graduations.

· Discussion on promotion and tenure committee.

· Question was raised about the success of evaluations this semester.

· Question was raised about enrollment for the coming Spring semester.

QEP Report – Martha Wicker

· Wicker gave an update on the Data Analysis sub-committee, civic engagement sub-committee, and summer bridge sub-committee.
· Encouraged feedback on possible topics for the summer bridge sub-committee

· Provided an update on Admissions & Registrar, the Library and CAA

CAPC – Nathan Borchelt

· Spoke about the approval of pre-requisite course description changes for some Language & Literature courses
· Content for process and procedures to submit items for CAPC is ready for approval and will hopefully be completed by next semester

· Discussion on the above topic followed

Old Business

Promotion & Tenure Policy – Appointment of Clarity & Consistency Review Committee
· Chair thanked Aust, Braun, and Trachtenberg for serving on the committee and extended the invitation for others to serve

· Discussion followed

New Business
University Promotion & Tenure Committee Membership Question – Cathie Aust
· Presented on a few issues found with clarity in the handbook

· Discussion followed

The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:20 p.m.

